April 2008 No. 302
Tuesday 1st April
Tuesday Bike Rides Start Again 7pm

Saturday Sth April 10 am
LITTERBLITZ

Meet at the Village Hall and Lanes End Corner
to be equipped and allocated your stretch to clean up

Tuesday 8th April
Sibford Cricket Club Net Practice Starts

Tuesday 29th April
Travelling Souk at Temple Close 9.30am - 3.30pm

Wednesday 30th April
Sibford Ferris Annual Parish Meeting




Nature Notes
Feb. 27th. Quite a few people in Sibford felt, and some heard the
earthquake at one o'clock this morning. It was centred near Market
Rasen in Lincolnshire and measured 5.2 on the Richter scale
which was strong enough to cause some structural damage near
the epicentre. I slept through it and so have still not felt an earth-
quake.
Mar. 12th. Neighbours on both sides of us have been seeing a
flock of bramblings. We have only seen one or two at a time. [
am told that they come to birdseed put out on the ground.
Mar. 13th. I spotted a tree creeper working its way up the trunk
of our silver birch tree this morning. It is quite a while since I last
saw one. :
Mar. 17th One of the pair of song thrushes that frequent our lawn
was collecting nesting material this morning. My granddaughter
saw a red kite fly over and away towards Swalcliffe. They seem
reluctant to colonise our area as the buzzards have done although
they are seen more often with each year that passes so they may
be resident here in a few years time.
Mar. 19th Two hen pheasants are spending much of their time in
our garden. If they do chose to nest in the wooded area the smell
given off by the carpet of wild garlic might make it more difficult
for the badgers to find their eggs. Otherwise | would think that
the chances of nests on the ground remaining undetected until
they hatch out must be slim in this area.

Lodge to Let, Cornwall/Devow bovdersy
Slpsy 8/10 inv fouwr bedvroowms; fitted kitchen, bathwoom, shower voomy
Panoveuwnic views, v quiel position.
Facilities include indoor/outdeoor pool, tennis cowwts. Dogs permit-
ted: Excellent buse for Novth and South coost beaches, National
Trust, Devory Dowtimoor and, Plymoutiv Very reasonalle rates :calls
Sue Lovatt on 01295 788848. email : loviom@btinternet.comy ov
pick up leaflet inthe Fervis shop.
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The Tuesday Bike Ride Is Back

The Tuesday evening bike rides will be starting again now the clocks
have changed. We meet at Lanes End Corner in the Ferris (by the
Manor) for a seven o’clock departure. All ages are welcome to join
us. We normally split the group up based on ability, enthusiasm and
experience so nobody gets left behind or left out. All children joining
us must be accompanied by an adult responsible for that child.

If you are new to cycling we would like you to come along. The start
of the season is a good time to come because there are many in the
group who will not have been on the bike since last autumn!

If you need a bike please ask, as someone will probably be able to
lend you one to get you going,

A number of parents with younger children (primary school age) have
asked about an early evening ride for the younger children. I would be

happy to try this out if there are a
GODSWELL NATURAL few families who would like to

5 THERAIC’:' CENTR? join me. For any more information
odswell Lodge, Church Street, Bloxham | ..o contaci Adrian Lamb
Banbury, Oxon OX15 4ES B
g e 780380

Acupuncture, Alexander Technique,
Aromatherapy, Art Therapy,

|

Chiropody, Chiropractic, FOLLY FARM ‘
Counselling & Psychotherapy, ‘ BACK PAIN CLINIC |
Cranio-sacral therapy, H.WPMS‘- g U | | Gentte bur effective 1 .
m’ Nutrition,?llynathenpy, ga & ] entte bl effective trearmen
Reflexology, Remedial Massage,
Reiki, Spiritual Healing, . s
i i——— Aches & Pains?
(143 d] '
Fully qualified professional therapists [ can help you.
For inf eTmaiion Rblg 01295 720347 Just visit the local clinic between
; Sibford & Swalcliffe
A. Sabin
Contact: John McArthur
L@ @S B.Sc. & Dip (Chiropractic)
‘ McTimone_v—Coritzy Practitioner
Millbarn, Hook Norton L
- Tel: 0845 862 4 862 (10cal rate)
Telephone 01295 788421 Mob: 07740 404 678
Mobile 6781 7709044




SIBFORD FRIENDSHIP CLUB

As you read this, we will have had our Faster Tea,
which, T hope, everyone enjoyed. Thanks go to the
Committee for their efforts.

It was lovely to see our friends from Tysoe.

Our next trip on April 15th is to
Wyevale Garden Centre at Bicester. THE VILLAGE SHOP

We have booked a lunch time. Please HOOK NORTON

let Eveline know who will want to *NATIONAL LOTTERY*
00. Leaving times will announced at | Grocery - Greengrocery - Bakery
+he Baster Tea. Wines - Spirits - Corlsfectmnary
Newspapers - Magazines - Cards
PLEASE NOTE ALL MEMBERS.. Video Rental - Bottled Gas
THE A.G.M. IS ON MAY 6TH Open Monday to Friday

7 am to 8 pm
Saturday 8 am to 8 pm
Sunday 8 am to 6 pm
Telephone: 01608 737245

I hope that all members will attend

Sibford Stores & Post Office
Sibford Ferris
0OX155RG
Telephone 01295 788317 / 788348
YOUR LOCAL CONVENIENCE STORE AND NEWSAGENT

We deliver newspapers and magazines 7 days a week to all the surrounding area.
Place your regular order today, whether for 1 day a week or 7. Always a wide
selection of magazines available, specialist titles available to order.

Chilled & Frozen foods, groceries, cigarettes, beers, wines and spirits, fresh fruit
and vegetables, pet foods, household goods, toiletries & medical requisites and
lots, lots more.....

National Lottery, Photocopying, fax service, dry cleaning & buffet lunches.
We will also undertake your mailings for you, just speak with Terry or Judith.

Always an excellent selection of Hook Norton bottled beers in stock.
Telephone your grocery order for free local delivery.

OPENING HOURS
Monday to Saturday 5.00am to 6.00pm
Sunday 5.00am to 1.00pm

PLEASE SUPPORT YOUR LOCAL POST OFFICE, THERE ARE LOTS OF
PRODUCTS AND SERVICES AVAILABLE ON YOUR DOORSTEP
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Sibford Cricket Club

The new season is upon us and there is an expectation that
weatherwise, it has to be better than last season's wash out. The club
has appointed Chris Sabin as Saturday 'League’ Captain and Dave
Pratt as Sunday 'Friendlies' Captain and is pleased to announce the
Wykham Arms in Sibford Gower as its new sponsor.

Pre season nets have been booked at Sibford School Sports
Hall on 8 April from 7.00pm and outdoor nets at Bloxham School
from 6.15 pm on 15,17, 22, 24 and 29 April and 1 May. All current
and prospective new players are welcome. The club has a full fixture
list from May to August which we will feature on a month by month
in advance basis in future editions of the Scene along with some
match highlights. New players irrespective of age or ability are
sought, particularly youngsters from Sibford and the surrounding vil-
lages, as we occasionally find ourselves struggling to field a full
team. Transport can be arranged if required. If anyone is interested in
playing then please contact either Dave Pratt (07801 324894) or Chris
Sabin (078164 94771) or lan Davies ( 01926 640974).

Village Hall Fayre - June 21st

The Village Hall team is now planning the Annual Fayre which will
be held on the afternoon of June 21st. If you have any great ideas or
are willing to help plan or help on the day, please contact Ginny on
780373.

The Travelling Souk Comes To Sibford Gower

The Travelling Souk is a happy band of small businesses that
travel to private houses in lovely locations selling their great products
at excellent prices. The Souk includes designers, sourcers and market-
ers and the day raises money for chosen charities. It is a very different
sort of charity event and on April 29th from 9.30am to 3.30pm
Mark and Victoria Pougatch are hosting The Travelling Souk at Tem-
ple Close, Sibford Gower and all are very welcome to come. Entrance
costs £5 with the money being divided between Helen and Douglas
House in Oxford and Aspire, the charity which helps those who have
suffered spinal cord injuries. We look forward to seeing lots of locals
there.




fjl;e On a lovely sunny morning at the beginning of
March, Robin and Ann led a delightful walk from .
lﬁ /‘ l Stratford upon Avon along the tow path and then re-
4 turning by the Greenway, which used to be a railway
: 4 line and is now much used by walkers and cyclists,
back into the town.

Our AGM was completed as quickly as possible and then we
welcomed Mike Finch, who was to talk about the history of Sibford
School and also Michael Goodwin, the headmaster of the School, who
kindly came along to show a film made in 1928. It documented the
early days of the School and then showed the lessons and activiities of
the children and the building of the new school buildings on what was
then known as Windmill Field and is now the main site for the School
since the Manor was sold. The film was made without sound and had
sub-titles but this added to the atmosphere of the documentary. Mike
said that there was probably a small Quaker School in the Sibfords by
about the early 1800's but it was not until a decision had been made to

_ open a school with an empha-

g:mmwww A. M. Chiropractic Clinic
1* Floor, 88 Warwick Rd, Banbury, UX16 74)

Telephone: 01295 262100
01295 780828

Mobile: 07813 214020

The Loft
Afso treats animals at F{)fge ﬁﬁtﬁﬁ&

G.0.C Ragletensd Membar of the Facully of Animaf Chiroprastic
Visit Britain 4 €

Bed & Breakfast

C 'A* Ber gef o Self Catering Apartment
painting & decorating : with double bedroom
interiors & exteriors ) & §
residential & commerciul Carole gﬁiﬁﬁ

The Loft at Forge House
Old Forge Yard, Swalcliffe,
Oxon OX13 5EH
Mobile: 07875 212 315 Tel & Fax: 01295 788677
Office Tel: 012935 780 140 Email: swsrt@forgevand frevserve stk

A site wanados-memben co.ubide oh




sis on teaching agriculture for the boys and domestic skills for the
girls, as well as basic academic studies, that the Manor was purchased
for £1,200. The School was opened in 1842 to accommodate 50 chil-
dren, with Richard Routh, as Superintendent at £50 per annum and
Rebecca Thompson, as Mistress at £30. They eventually married each
other and stayed at the School for 38 years. Robert Oddie was the next
Superintendent, who upgraded the School, abandoning the agricultural
bias, introducing mixed classes and sport. He spent money improving
the buildings, although by 1904 the numbers had fallen to only 40 pu-
pils, half of whom left before they reached 15. This was due to insuf-
ficient resources, human and material to cope with running a full
school curriculum. The next Head, James Harrod and Sir Michae] Sa-
dler, a great educationalist devised a new scheme for the school and
from then, the School has gone from strength to strength, with eleven
Head's, the sale of the Manor and new buildings bringing the School
into the modern age. The next meeting is on 17 April, in the Village
Hall at 8.00pm, when we will be showing photos of the Club Day
re-enactment so if you have any photos that could be included, please
let Keith Hicks know on 780259. We will also show the activities of
the Society over the years, so please come and join in with some vil-
lage memories, non-members are always very welcome.

DAMIAN AND DEBBIE WELCOME YOU TO

THE WYKHAM ARMS

Temple Mill Road, Sibford Gower, Nr. Banbury OX15 5RX
Tel: 01295 788808

Quiz Night Fantastic Family Sunday
on First Sunday of the Month Lunch
‘Hooky Night” Wednesday (Booking advised)

evening 6.00 - 7.30 pm
(Beer, Lager, House Wine)
Wi-Fi Hotspot Service
Bar only Sunday Night, Closed
All Day Monday

Freshly prepared
local produce.
Opening Times
11.00 am - 3.00 pm
6.00 pm - 11.30 pm

www.wykhamarms.co.uk email; info@wykhamarms.co.uk
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Sibford Gower Parish Council

LITTERBLITZ
Saturday, 5% April 2008

Just a reminder (and as advertised in last month's Sibford Scene) that
the Annual Litterblitz will take place on Saturday, 5™ April 2008 and
volunteers are sought to give an hour or so of their time to help with

the work of clearing litter from where it may have gathered in
Burdrop and Sibford Gower. We will meet at Sibford Village Hall at
10am when Robin Spicer will allocate the areas which require atten-
tion. Sacks and protective gloves will be provided. From Cherwell
District Council we will get (on loan) only six litter pickers and six
high visibility jackets so if you possess either of these items to bring

along for your own use, it will be very helpful.

SIBFORD FERRIS LITTER BLITZ

The Annual Litter Blitz in the Ferris will take place on

Saturday, sth April
meeting at Lanes End at 10.00 am
Martin Thomas has kindly agreed to do the organising on the day.
Volunteers most welcome!
Equipment will be provided. If you would like to take part, but cannot
make the day or time, please contact Anita Spencer on 788557 to
make alternative arrangements,

Sheila Job LcH

HOMCEOPATH
EFT PRACTITIONER

For ail heaith problems

01295 780448

BED & BREAKFAST
Buttslade House Cottage (Sibford Gower)
offers comfortable accomodation with
en suite bathroom overlooking a tranquil
English country garden.

Contact Diana Thompson
(01295) 788818
or janthompsonS0@hotmail.com
www.buttsladehouse.co.uk




Sibford Gower Primary School

Marathon Fundraising Dynamic Duo!
A big thank you to all those who have been supporting our fund raising
efforts for the new build at Sibford Gower Primary School, which has raised
a fantastic £32000. We now have a fabulous new extension giving the much
needed facilities for the children at the school. However, we are continuing
our fund raising efforts to enable us to finish fitting out the interior of the
remodelled building, and in particular to ensure we make full use of the
facilities the build has provided. The key priorities are to complete the fit out
of the new ICT suite and also to provide the capability to allow local
community groups and local secondary school children access to the new
facility (where they have no alternative facilities available to them), along
with finishing the fitting out of a newly created library area. In addition the
furniture in one of the remodelled classrooms is in need of replacement.
These challenges, amongst others, means the school still needs to raise an
additional £5,000.
To help us achieve this two Sibford residents have committed to run a
marathon (26.2 miles) during the month of April with the aim of raising
money for the school, for which we are very grateful.
Julie Harris is running the London Marathon on April 13" and Adrian
Watts, who has children at the school, is running the Stratford upon Avon
Marathon on April 27" — I'm sure you will have seen them pounding the
local roads in the last few weeks!
Julie ran the London marathon in 2001 and has been tempted back for
another go by a friend! She tells us it will be easier to keep going if she has
the support of the Sibfords behind her, in raising money for such a good
cause.
Adrian is a marathon virgin which he is aiming to break in Stratford!
Having returned to running recently he decided to go for the big one and,
like Julie, is relying on us all to keep him going with the thought of your
sponsorship.
So, a huge plea to all you out there to make a pledge and support this
joint marathon effort, in aid of the primary School.
You can donate by emailing marathon_donation@btinternet.com
with your name, tel no and sponsorship amount or by calling Brian and
Carolyn on 01295 780695, with the same information.
We will then contact you once Julie and Adrian have completed their
challenges!




Pre-School Announcement

Following detailed reviews, the Pre-School Com-
mittee have concluded that Pre-School remains viable
in the short term, despite the current low numbers!
. However, to ensure the medium to long term fu-
> ture of this valuable village facility, we need to
~  make the following appeal:-
If you or your friends and neighbours, have children between
the ages of 2 2 years and school age who would benefit from a
stimulating and learning environment, please make contact and
discuss the options available.
Please note that children are welcome for any number of regular
morning sessions.
Do come and talk to us, or pick up an information pack:-
Tel: 01295 780998 or out of hours, please call Emma on 07887
558809.
* Children are very welcome to attend from the age of 2, with a
Parent/Carer responsible for their supervision.

A IAR@ED

HITSUBISH HOOK NORTON, Oxon., 0X15 5DD ”
) (1 mile north of village) senvu:es PARTS
Telephone: 01608 737349  SALES OPEN Mon-Fii 8am-6pm, Sat 8am-5pm, Sun Closed
Fax: 01608 730271  (For out of hours Sales, please telephone for an appointment)

www.firs-garage.com SERVICE & PARTS "Mon-Fri 8am-5.30pm, Sat 8am-12 noon

WE OFFER YOU

* Sales (New & Used) * Service & MOT (all makes)

* 3 year unlimited mileage warranty (new) * Parts ~Vinyl Graphics

* Optional 12 months warranty * Body work & Insurance estimates
* Part exchange welcome * Attendant service (fuel)

* Off road demos * Friendly service & lots more!

We always have an extensive range of new and used vehicles, fully serviced with
warranty. Come and have a look, a cup of coffee, and take a leisurely test drive.

We would like to thank the local community for their support, it is appreciated.
Family business Established 1960

10




Sibford W.l. Meeting — Tuesday, 11th March 2008

Although there were a few apologies, the Meeting was well at-
e tended and commenced with the singing of Jerusalem. Rosemary,
again, deputised for Lynda who was still away. Six Members are

going to Oxford Town Hall on 19th March for the OFWI AGM.
Members were reminded of the Group Coffee Morning on 3rd April at
Bloxham with tickets still available. There was no raffle this month. Instead,
a collection was made for A.C.W.W. (Associated Country Women of the
World).

Our speaker this month was Barbara Gray, an Oxfordshire Federation Trust-
ee, who came to tell us all about Denman College. She explained that the
College came into being in 1948 due to the influence of Lady Brunner. A
property was purchased for around £1,600, every institute being asked to
contribute £9, spread over three years. It was restored and furnished on a
“shoe string' because, not only was money in short supply in those post-war
days, but rationing was still in force which meant that most items needed
coupons for their purchase. The College was finally opened on 24th Septem-
ber 1948 and has been much developed over the years until now, in its
Diamond year, it is a well equipped Teaching Centre. The main house has
been refurbished and a new sixteen bed cottage, being constructed in the
grounds, should be ready for August this year. Some five hundred courses
are on offer covering a wide range of subjects. Daily Tours are very popular
as are Taster Days and Workshops. Barbara stressed how fortunate we are in
being so near to Denman; accessing all it offers is a very different matter for
those living in the North of England or Cornwall, for instance. She gave us
more details of the Denman Diamond Event due to take place from Septem-
ber 23rd to 28th inclusive and stressed what a wonderful occasion it should
be: Some members hope to be able to attend. When asked how Denman
came to be named, Barbara explained that it was named after Lady Denman
who was the first National Chairman of the W.1.

Gwen gave a warm vote of thanks and Jane and Rosemary served a delicious
tea of scones and butterfly cakes. The competition for six Easter biscuits was
Judged by the Members, each placing a

coin against the plate of their choice. This Micks Sticks
boosted the collection for A.C.W.W. Mar-| . 1 o0

. h h
garet and Ann tied for first place with Val- A gzg 5t8]§e\yg§gdbiogr %

erie a well deserved third. Our next Call i , dack f
Meeting, the AGM, is on 8th April. Mem- | 2! In anytime and ask for
bers were asked to bring items (suitably Mick Canning, at
priced) for the Bring and Buy stall. This The Old Malt House,
will be instead of a raffle. Sibford Ferris

RVN Tel; 01295 780321
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SIBFORD FERRIS ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

The Sibford Ferris Annual Parish Meeting will be held on
Wednesday, 30t April 2008 at 7.45 pm in the first-floor room of
the Sports Hall, Sibford School. This is not a parish council meeting
but a village meeting, and is an opportunity to raise matters of inter-
est to residents. Items on the agenda will include:

Parish Plans - Aimee Evans of the Oxfordshire Rural Communities
Council will talk about parish plans and how they can assist a village
in shaping its future, including matters such as affordable housing,
Banbury Police - a representative has been invited to attend the
meeting to talk about crime reduction and we hope will be available
to attend.

Highways - a representative of Oxfordshire Highways will, if possi-
ble, attend to speak about outstanding issues and answer any queries
from residents.

Sibford School - the School has drawn up plans for its future and
would like this opportumty to present them to the village and answer
any queries.

Town Estates Charity - Jean Scouse, Secretary of the Charity will
give a short annual report on the activities of the Charity in relation to
Wheathills Farm, in which Sibford Ferris has joint interest with Sib-
ford Gower.

Bishop Blaize - Eileen Haynes will report on the ongomg closure of
the Bishop Blaize.

Parish Council - the Chairman and Responsible Financial Officer
will give their reports for the year.

Open Forum - there will then be an opportunity for residents to air
their views, raise and discuss any
issues of concemn or ask questions
of the Parish Councillors. The is-

sue of dog bins, for example, may | WE'RE THCE:IE!EFOR TREE

be included at this point in the

All aspects of tree care undertaken

meeting if requested. Specialising In reduction/removal of
£ q e ml'? in conﬂn«? I;pues
. Su ller of logs & chippings
All residents are welcome to attend {!;"': | nce §
the meeting. For a free qubte aml a chat please

Arthur White m!o m-cm; 01295 788549
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BritishRedCross Across the world

and around the corner

Almost everyone has heard of the British Red Cross. And most people are
aware that the organisation offers first aid in emergency situations. But
many are surprised at the sheer diversity of other activities undertaken lo-
cally, and equally, by the realisation that the Red Cross relies almost en-
tirely on voluntary input from members of the public.

Get out more as a Red Cross

volunteer driver!

One of the key services run by the Red Cross in Banbury is providing
transport to Day Centres, for people in need. You could provide that wel-
come break for someone living alone. It could be a change of scene for
you too.

This is very rewarding work and involves volunteers in a fulfilling, people
orientated activity. The time commitment can be as much as one day a
week or as little as an occasional morning or afternoon.

Potential volunteer drivers will need to have had a full licence for over two
years and enjoy meeting and talking to a wide range of our clients. Any-
one interested will be able to try out the vehicle — a minibus adapated for
disabled passengers - and find out more. The Red Cross will reimburse
expenses and give you the training you need.

Please contact Margaret Tyrrell on 01295 269457, email
oxoni@redcross.org.uk or visit www.redcross.org.uk

Painting Exhibition]
y nigel Fletcher

10th to 26th May

open from 12noon to 6pm each day, late nights thursdays until 8

The Mission Room, Opposite Wykham Arms

Come along to the apen evening anytime between 6 and 9 on Friday 9th
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Notes of Sibford Ferris Parish Council Meeting of 19 March

There were no apologies at the meeting, which was attended by one
member of the public. It was recorded that N Kitchen had unfortu-
nately been required to resign due to the 6 month rule. The Council-
lors gave a vote of thanks for her valuable contribution to the village
during her membership of the Parish Council, particularly for her in-
volvement in the two play area projects, with the successful comple-
tion of the refurbishment of the Cotswold Close site. The vacancy had
not been filled at the time of the meeting.

Play Area The Clerk reported that unfortunately some graffiti had
appeared, which has been removed, and that cigarette butts are regu-
larly found under the tower unit. A sign has been put on the litter bin
asking people not to use it for disposing of dog waste. Mr Knowles
has kindly fixed two new signs to the gate and has also very kindly
offered to keep the grass strimmed during the growing season. School
MUGA [t was agreed to apply for planning permission for change of
use to permit public access. OPFA Roadshow [t was agreed that
one of the roadshows on maintenance and inspection of play areas
would be attended. Tree Planting It was noted that all replacement
trees had now been planted by OCC, including the small leafed limes
along the Hook Norton road. Burial Ground Extension It was
agreed to contribute pro-rata in line with electoral register numbers to
the wall repairs associated with the extension of the church burial
ground. Proposed Barriers on Back Lane The School was in corre-
spondence with OCC on this matter. It was noted that the District
Council has confirmed the weekly refuse collection could still be made
from the properties on Back Lane if there were a barrier in place.
Verge Erosion on Main Street A meeting was held in January with
Simon Marsden of Oxfordshire Highways; a scheme will be prepared
to kerb sections of the verge from Wade Lane near the Small House
down to the telephone box, and that this will hopefully include some
drainage to take rainwater off the road surface. Post Office Closures
A letter in support of Sibford Post Office had been sent to the review
body. Councillors were pleased to learn that Sibford Post Office is not
earmarked for closure in the current review. Oxfordshire Commu-
nity and Voluntary Action Workshop Keith Hicks had attended this
workshop and M Hicks reported ’th],'aztL the experience of those present



was of difficulty in recruiting younger volunteers, and generally keep-
ing everyone focused and enthused, and excessive demands on volun-
teers to complete forms and read paperwork. Primary School Review
The Banbury pilot of the review of schools’ capital expenditure needs
has been completed but the review is still underway for the rest of Ox-
fordshire and a letter supporting small, successful rural primary schools
(such as Sibford Gower) has been sent to OCC. Oxfordshire Partner-
ship on Sustainable Community Strategy Briefings ] Simms agreed
to attend the briefing in April. Planning It was noted that there had
been no appeal by the Noquets against the refusal to grant change of
use for the Bishop Blaize. Any Other Business There were com-
ments made about the School dumping area being visible from the
Grounds Farm driveway and also about footpaths through the School
being more clearly waymarked. The Clerk was asked to contact the
School on these points. The meeting closed at 9.10 pm. Next meeting
is on Wednesday, 215 May at 7.45 pm in the Sports Hall classroom at
Sibford School. All welcome.

Sibford Scene Brown Envelope Campaign

Once again a small brown envelope has arrived with your Sibford
Scene this month. Please make your contribution (we suggest £3) to
your parish magazine and return the envelope to the collection box in
the Post Office. Please feel free to enclose comments or suggestions of
what you would like to see included in the Sibford Scene in the future.

Funding for the Sibford Scene comes from the Brown Envelopes, the
advertisers and donations from the clubs, societies and parish councils
who contribute items for inclusion. Our costs are for printing the 430
copies 10 times a year. The people involved (about 25 in all) are all
volunteers - no one receives anything but out of pocket expenses - and
in general the Sibford Scene does achieve its objective of being deliv-
ered free to every household in the Ferris, Gower and Burdrop before
the start of the month. We feel that we must try to achieve this to en-
sure that all events planned can be certain of their publicity.

As Editor | try to include everything that comes to me for inclusion
but I will not use articles submitted anonymously, so please put your
contact details on them somewhere.

Thank you for your contribution. Adrian Lamb, editor.
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"Bishop Blaize" - April update

The pub is still closed and empty, but thanks to the stand we
have made, it IS still legally a pub and we must retain the hope that it
will eventually be restored to us. There have been several rumours cir-
culating around the villages recently that the pub is up for sale, but we
have been unable to substantiate this in any way. If anyone has any
information at all about the "Bishop Blaize", would they please contact
myself, or any member of the Support Group.

Many thanks, and watch this space!

Sincerely, FEileen Haynes (780083)
pp. Bishop Blaize Support Group.

Katharine House Hospice Jumble/Recycling Sale

Saturday October 11th 2pm Sibford Village Hall Adm 30p
If a Spring Clean is imminent, could we please ask that you may save
& store any items worth donating to the above cause.
We would also like to appeal to anyone who may be willing to donate
a leak proof shed for this worthy cause.
Thank you to the villages on going support.
Bernie & Andrew Jones. (780343)

" ° ,
' . &
ﬁdd Ob iuioe. S ogmoce
o g < FABRICS, CURTAINS & S0Pt PURNsHINGS o
CARPENTRY | | Hundsewn & intorlined custains &
PLUMBING pelmets our speciality
ELECTRICS Roman & Roller blinds .
HEATING INSTALLATION Customised design service and
KITCHEN & BATHROOM FITTING ~ home consultancy
BUILDING WORKS Fvery kind of fabde from many
SECURITY leading manufacturers
Diecorative Poles, Tie backs & Trmmings
FOR A COMPREHENSIVE AND RELIABLE - ' New &é}é‘ % ‘@Wwwfﬂ",;;,wk it -
LOCAL SERVICE Chatrs - Custon made
HUGO SEELY 01295 780355 Iﬂaéf {i’ﬂ_m and ﬁd!m;f
FREE NO-OBLIGATION ESTIMATES i . v
No job too large ] Wallpapers - Renpholsitery Service -

Excellent iocal references available
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WELCOME TO SIBFORD
If you are a new resident of Sibford and have not yet received a copy of the
"Welcome to Sibford" booklet, please telephone Pauleen Inns on 780702 (Gower
or Burdrop) or Ann Bishop on 788188 (Ferris), and a copy will be delivered 1o
you. The information will help to make you feel at home - by acquainting you with

the services, schools, clubs and societies that are currently active in the villages.

When I visited the new residents at Lowlands, The Colony, Sibford
Gower they had both been very busy in the garden. Gill & Clive
Evans have moved to Sibford from Shutford and are looking forward
to moving in when they have completed some alterations. They both
enjoy gardening walking and cycling and Clive takes part in mara-
thon running. Gill also finds time to run a Cub scout pack in Banbury.

Sibford Horticultuiral Society
© At our first meeting of the year we welcomed
-4 Diane and Rob Cole who talked to us about
how they built their dream nursery. I say they,
but it was all Diane who shifted tonnes of hardcore, sand and made
nursery beds and laid paths. She deserved a medal!

Our next meeting is on Wednesday April 9th at 8 pm in the
Village Hall, when Hilary Twigg will talk to us on pruning and mak-
ing a knot garden.

All subs are now due (£5) and don’t forget our

Coffee Morning and Plant Sale
on Saturday May 17th at Buttslade House.

The Firs, Heok Narten, Banbury, OX15 5DB BEd & Breakfast

Email enguiries@grophics-diract.couk

Phone: 01608 730885 ko 01608 730271 AGDON F:ARM
Nr Brailes

Comfortable rooms

in old stone farmhouse
Theresa Harper Tel: Maggie Cripps
PRESHOMING PRODUUING & FRTTING 01608 685226
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NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH
The warmer weather is a time to take care. Please do not make it easy for
the opportunist visitor, a person who can cause you so much distress.

Police advice is:

Make sure you close windows and doors if they are out of sight

and lock garden sheds.

Ask officials for identification before you allow them to enter
your property, if you are not expecting them close the door and check
their identity with the authority concerned.

When neighbours are away keep an eye on their property, check
that post and papers are not left sticking out of the letter box and parcels

are not left on the door step.

Cold calling. Do not buy goods at the door or by phone. Never
give personal information to anyone calling.

If you are bothered about strangers or unusual activities then con-
tact the police with as much information as possible, a full detailed de-
scription of the person or people including number age, sex, hair colour,
style and length, clothes colour and type. Information about their trans-
port, the registration number, the type of vehicle and the colour, the di-
rection in which it is travelling etc.

If the police are not told they cannot investigate the situation.
There have been thefts of equipment etc. Please help us all to make the
village uncomfortable for intruders.

Watch office phone No. 01295 754611
Control room phone No. 08458 505505

Oxon Computers
Qualified PC Engineer

Danny, Company Owner

PC repair, maintenance & configuration
Tel: 01295 788766 Mobile: 07767 025752
Fax:01295 788766

Email: Admin@oxoncomputers.co.uk
www.oxoncomputers.co.uk

QUALITY FISH DIRECT
FROM

Proprietor: T.P.Martin
Tel: 07812 361853

GRIMSBY MARKET
Best fresh fish and shell fish to your area
direct from Grimsby on the
Lincolnshire coast
Il be at Sibford Village Hall car park
EVERY MONDAY from
approximately 4pm till 5.30pm

GRIMSBY

Vo ™

MARKET
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Warriner Choral Society

There can be few people in western nations who have not heard of “The
Barber of Seville and fewer still, even without a musical background, who do not

recognize the overture to “William Tell”!

The music of Gioachino Rossini remains as light, enjoyable and popular
as ever. “I was born for comic opera” he said, but amongst his later compositions
are a couple of sacred pieces in which his operatic style and romanticism persist.

The Warriner Choral Society shall be performing his ‘Petite Messe So-
lennelle’ on Saturday 10 May in Deddington, at the Church of St Peter & St Paul.
Accompaniment shall include harmonium as, no doubt, Rossini would have
wanted. His irrepressible sparkle is characterized in a comment of the time that the
Petite Messe Solennelle was “neither little, nor solemn, nor particularly liturgical™!

The performance shall commence at 7.30 pm and there shall be refreshments
during the evening. Tickets (£8 and £7 concs) are obtainable from Hayward White
(Deddington), One Man Band (Banbury), Bloxham Post Office, Jenny on 01295

721224, or on the door.

Serenity at Sibford Gower
Gautherns Barn
788463

Come and escape for some well de-
served pampering!

Facials * Pedicures
Massage * Waxing
plus lots more relaxing treatments

Gift Vouchers can be bought over the
phone

Miss ‘T’ Catering.
Catering for events such as:
Anniversaries, Weddings,
Christenings, Birthday parties,
Funerals
And private dinner parties.
Also available
Cutlery and Crockery Hire.
Contact Victoria Taylor on:
Mob: 07841 910037
Home: 01295 788924

FRANCIS MORDAUNT MCFHP MAFHP

Member of the Open College of Foat Health Professionals
Member of the British Association of Foot Health Prafessionals

FOOT HEALTH PROFESSIONAL

To enquire about a home visit please

telephone: 01295 730615

Professional Foot Care in Your Own Home
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Richard Wallington
Builder
Block Paver Drives a Speciality
Also Extensions, Patios
Fencing etc.
High Quality Work, Free Estimates
01295 780705 07743 932545
(Sibford Gower) (Mobile)




HOLY TRINITY CHURCH NEWS

As this report is being written on Easter Saturday, the only Benefice
Easter services which have taken place so far are the Eucharist of
Maundy Thursday at Swalcliffe with foot-washing and the Good
Friday service of readings and music at Broughton Church with the
combined choir. There was during Holy Week an interesting and
inspiring innovation of a Silent Communion. We Anglicans have a lot
to learn from our Quaker friends. '

The Parish Annual Meeting was held after the morning service in
church on Sunday 9™ March. Mrs Eveline Boughton and Mrs Ann
Spicer were re-elected as churchwardens. Mrs Kathy Yorke and Mrs
Helen Earle retired as members of the Parochial Church Council with
grateful thanks for their service. Those elected to the PCC were Cathy
Cawley (later confirmed as Treasurer), Peter Hardman (later con-
firmed as PCC Secretary), Eileen Haynes, Mary Nash, Tom Pratt,
Gladys Stevens, and Sue Wilson; Erica Wimbush was re-elected as
Deanery Synod representative for the forthcoming three years.

W= FARMHOUSE Contributions for the
4 BED AND BREAKFAST
1$ | GRANGE FARM, SWALCLIFFE| May
E wi? 8 Enjoy warm hospitality & peaceful | .
| surroundings in our comforiable  |; Sibford Scene
i 18th C Farmhouse . =
CONTACT BARBARA TAYLOR . - o to the ShOp or Editor by
M| TEL.01295 780206 or 0771 289572878k | April 15th
WWW.swalcliffegrange.com

CASHMORE ANTIQUES

REIKI Period Timber Restorer
HEALING FOR HUMANS , _
AND ANIMALS Beams, doors, floors, furniture repaired and
re-coloured by hand with NO MESS
also
LYN SIMMS . brick and stone walls constructed or repaired,
HISATER REUCIGIONER paving, terracing, steps, patios, ponds built
01295 780 655 01295 788101 or 07733428220

Restorer for 25 yrs — portfoiio available
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Thanks were extended to the many villagers who assist with clean-
ing, flowers, garden maintenance, publicity, clock winding, orga-
nizing, events, services and publicity. The Treasurer presented the
Accounts, and these revealed a surplus of £1,184. Gift Aid and
general contributions were up; Coffee mornings raised a useful
£650, the Summer Fete and Christmas Bazaar £1,800 but it was
noticed that the income from the Barbecue totalled over £1,000. A
great many thanks are due to Sue and Guy Wilson, who once again
ran this event at their home.

The Family Service was held on Mothering Sunday 13 April and,
needless to say, the emphasis was on Mothers. A point was made to
include in this the Church itself and all present withdrew outside,
which fortunately was welcoming, and stood in a circle to “hug” the
building. A very large congregation with many children clearly
greatly enjoyed the proceedings. The next Family Service will be on
Sunday April 27" at 10.00 am. It is hoped that the many families
who attended for the first time on Mothering Sunday will visit us
again. The group who organise these services are to be congratu-
lated on their great success. It is sad that Helen Earle and Catherine
Berks have found it necessary to withdraw and we owe them both a

huge thank you for all they have done.
Sarah Walker ﬂ]

Vivienne Not_t BUILDING PLANS
Jresh flawats, resh ineds BUILDING REGS. SUBMISSIONS ¢

Gorgeous bouquets & arrangements
Wedding bouqguets, churches,

Extensions = Loft conversions
Listed Buildings work * New build

marquees and receptions .
Flowers for supper pariies SRR Sy
= i DESIGN AND PLANNING CONSULTANT

house parties and celebrations .
Private and Trade enquiries welcome

01295 788927 davidbovili@btinternet.com

Funerals and memorials

Contact :
Sarah :012935 788593 Viv:( 608 652819
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Church Services

Society of Friends Sunday at 10.30 am

Methodist Sunday at 11.00 am

Roman Catholic Mass Wroxton Sunday at 9.00 am
: Brailes - Sunday at 11.30 am

Baptist Hook Norton Sunday at 10.30 am

Church of England, Holy Trinity, Sibford Gower.

March

Sun 30th 10.30am Benefice Service at Shutford

April

Sun 6th 10.30am Benefice Service at Swalcliffe
Sun 13th Holy Communion 9.30am

Sun 20th Holy Communion 9.30am

Sun 27th Family Service 10.00am

Charity Vintage Ploughing Match
Sibford Heath Farm, Sunday 30th March
Ploughing from around 10am

z@&/&xﬁ/éﬁ

RED HORSE VALE LTD || Hemeedial Massage

All Types of Fuel, Coal, Smokeless, Gas,

Logs, Kindling, Barbecue Needs Elizabeth Webber
Central Heating (l)ciil, Oﬂ{Tanksl& é‘ 021[ Bunkers MAR.LCSP (Phys)
Landscape & Building Materials, Garden Centre :
& Gard[;n Supplies. ]%arm & Country Sundries 13 yeass Fepeinence
Equestrian Products, Horse & Pet Feeds Godswell Natural Therapy Centre
Open: Monday - Saturday 8am - 5pm Bloxham, Banbury
Windmill Farm, Banbury Road (A422), Tel: 01295 - 788101

Oxhill, Warwickshire CV35 ORP
Tel: 01926642832
Fax: 01926 642 853
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Sibford Bus Services

Free Bus Service
Chipping Norton Wednesday 2nd & 16th. April
Departs 10 am and Returns 12 noon
Pick up points are; The Colony, High Meadow, Cross Roads, Village Hall,
Lanes End Corner & Cotswold Close (Ferris)

Cherwell Rural Dial-A-Ride Scheme
A mini bus with tail-lift to take elderly or disabled people and escort to
Banbury (max fare £1.60) Door-to-Door service. Book at least one day in
advance. Operates on Wednesdays & Thursdays. Phone 263777 for details.
BCTA also takes bookings for groups of 8 or more on a weekly/monthly
basis (Wednesdays & Thursdays) to and from Banbury. Tel; 263777

BUS 480 - Times from 5th June 2005 - Mondays to Saturdays
From Banbury towards Shipston

Banbury Bus Station dep. 09.00 11.00 12,30 13.30 15.30 17.10 18.10
SIBFORD GOWER School09.25 11.25 12.55 13.55 15.55 17.35 1835

Shipston, Tilemans Lane  09.47 11.47 13.17 1417 16.17 17.57 1857

From Shipston towards Banbury

NS s NS
Shipston, Tilemans Lane  06.50 07.45 08.3¢ ... 09.50 11.50 13.20 17.10
SIBFORD GOWER School 07.12  08.07 09.12 09.12 10.12 12.12 13.42 17.32

Banbury Bus Station 07.37 0835 09.37 09.37 10.37 12.37 14.07 17.57

Buses serve Sibford Ferris two minutes before the times shown at Sibford
Gower towards Shipston and two minutes after the time shown at Sibford
Gower towards Banbury.

Notes: S = Saturdays only, NS = Not Saturdays.
Most journeys, where possible,will operate low floor wheelchair accessible vehicles.
Sorry, No services on Sundays or Public Holidays
For complete times at all of the intermediate places that are served by 480 please
see new timetables available from bus drivers and in the Village Shop.
The Fare structure has changed: Adult Fare £2.00 each way
Child (5-16yrs) £1.00
Family ticket (2 Adults + up to 3 children) £8.40 return
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Calendar of Events

March
Sat 29th Village Hall Quiz Night 7pm.
Sun 30th Vintage Ploughing Match at Sibford Heath Farm p22

April
Tue 1st Friendship Club Easter Tea. P4
Tue 1st Tuesday Bike Rides Start. Lanes End Corner 7pm
Wed 2nd Mobile Library in the Sibfords (2.40 - 4.10pm)
Sat 5th Sibford Gower and Sibford Ferris Litterblitz p8
Sun 6th Village Hall Market
Tue 8th W.I. Annual General Meeting pl1
Tue 8th Cricket Nets Start p5
Wed 9th Horticultural Society Talk on Pruning. p17
Tue 15th Friendship Club outing to Bicester p4
Tue 15th Deadline for contributions to the April Sibford Scene p20
Wed 16th Mobile Library in the Sibfords (2.40 - 4.10pm)
Thu 17th Sibfords Society in the Village Hall 8pm p6
Tue 29th Travelling Souk at Temple Close p5
Wed 30th Mobile Library in the Sibfords (2.40 - 4.10pm)
Wed 30th Sibford Ferris Annual Parish Meeting p12
May (part)
Tue 6th Friendship Club Annual General Meeting p4
Sat 10th until 26th Art Exhibition in the Mission Room p13
Sat 10th Warriner Choral Society Concert in Deddington Church p19
Sat 17th Horticultural Society Plant Sale and Coffee Morning p17
Wed 21st Sibford Ferris Annual Parish Council Meeting p14

Cover Picture; Sibford Choral Society 1926
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